

## ***Uplawmoor Community Council Meeting Minutes***

*Wednesday 12<sup>th</sup> June 2024*

Attendees –

Lorna Dempster (Chair)

Cormac MacAleenan (Treasurer)

Rachael Stewart (Secretary)

Kyle McCormick

David Carslaw

Other attendees – David Riddet (UDT), various villagers - Lesley Gibson, Lorraine Strang, Alastair Corbett, Steven Donnelly.

Apologies – Rev. Alison Brier

### **Agenda**

1. Apologies
2. Adoption of Constitution
3. Agree Dates & Structure for future meetings.
4. Correspondence
5. Planning
6. Treasurer's Report
7. Other business



| <b>Topic</b>  | <b>Notes</b>      | <b>Action Required</b> | <b>Who to Action</b> |
|---------------|-------------------|------------------------|----------------------|
| 1.0 Apologies | Rev. Alison Brier |                        |                      |

|  |  |   |   |
|--|--|---|---|
| 2.0 Adoption of the Constitution                 | All members of the UCC agreed to adopt the Constitution as outlined in the documents attached and provided by East Renfrewshire Council.   |   |   |
| 3.0 Agree Dates & Structure for future meetings  | The UCC agreed that meetings will be held once a month on the first Wednesday of every month, 7pm at the Mure Hall. July, August & December will be taken off as a holiday.  | Booking form for Mure Hall for corresponding dates to be completed.   | Rachael Stewart                                   |
| 4.0 Correspondence<br>4.1 Website & Email access | Ross Leggat passing over information to Rachael.   | Rachael to check email inbox and update website.  | Rachael Stewart                                   |
| 4.2  | Request from Louise Doncaster relating to flight path over village to check in on any new proposals.<br>David Riddett confirmed there are no new plans in place.   | David to email notification link to RS.<br>RS to set up notification & check website for more info.<br>RS to reply to Louise re update  | Rachael Stewart<br>Actioned                       |
| 4.3  | Potential request from Uplawmoor Hotel to support Local Football Tournament to raise funds for local Charities including Hillhead Giving Hope Charity, UCC & UDT. UCC agreed to support if required this.<br>Potential use of Mure Hall for changing facilities for players. | Kyle McCormick to liaise with hotel on details & involvement if event goes ahead.<br>RS to request Mure Hall use at time of event.  | Kyle McCormick<br>Rachael Stewart                 |
| 4.4  | Co-opt request from Karen Bain. Approved by all members of UCC.<br>14 day notice required.   | Check with AR re 6 months notice period.  | Rachael Stewart<br>ACTIONED BY LD<br>Email Karen? |
| 5.0 Planning<br>5.1                              | New wind turbine proposal raised by Aileen Jackson – objection lodged with ERC by AJ.<br>Boundary query.   | Get exact coordinators & ask AR if this falls under our boundary.<br>If so, email ERC to reiterate importance of appropriate measures being taken in relation to relevant information being submitted etc.<br>Email AJ to update. | Rachael Stewart                                   |

|                           |   |  |                                    |
|---------------------------|---|--|------------------------------------|
| 5.2                       | Local councillors' attendance at meetings.  | Follow up with AR.   | Lorna Dempster                     |
| 6.0 Treasurer's report    | Cormac MacAleenan notes the last statement from the UCC bank account from 2021 holds £804.10.<br>Discuss grants at next meeting. Possibility to claim missing grants back from 'inactivity period'. | Ross Leggat & Charlotte Gordon to sign over accounts in the coming weeks.<br>New signatories – Cormac MacAleenan, Lorna Dempster, Rachael Stewart. UCC agreed.<br>David Carslaw to ready accounts for CA sign off. | Cormac MacAleenan<br>David Carslaw |
| 7.0 Other business<br>7.1 | UCC Newsletter – welcome back correspondence.<br>ERC to support.<br>Circulate July.   | Send info to be included to LD.<br>Charity Football Match to be included if given go ahead.  | Lorna Dempster                     |
| 7.2                       | UCC Mailing List – decided to be worthwhile for correspondence. Add to newsletter.  | Stevie Donnelly to aid in QR code.   | Lorna Dempster<br>Stevie Donnelly. |
| 7.3                       | The Future of Community Transport in East Renfrewshire Workshop – 24 <sup>th</sup> June.<br>May give more information on bus timetable.   | Lorna to attend.   | Lorna Dempster                     |
| 7.4                       | CLD (Community Learning & Development) Meeting – forwarded by AR ERC. Potential interest for education.   | Lorna to look into.<br>Rachael forwarded info.   | Lorna Dempster                     |
| 7.5                       | David Carslaw raised issue of driver visibility at village entrance (Caldwell Golf Club end) due to overgrown trees etc.  | RS to notify ERC to contain.   | Rachael Stewart<br>Actioned        |

|     |  |                                       |                                   |
|-----|--|---------------------------------------|-----------------------------------|
| 7.6 | Open to floor – David Riddet UDT, proposed UDT & UCC working together to achieve common goals within village. An example included the Neilston - Uplawmoor Pathway. To aid communication between groups, UDT have agreed a member of the UCC can be co-opted onto UDT board. UCC accepted. | UCC to elect member for this purpose. | UCC members.                      |
| 7.7 | Issue regarding lack of lollipop patrol was raised. Not been present since beginning of year. Illness was noted however no replacement has been made and no further correspondence from the school has been noted.   | RS to question school on situation.   | Rachael Stewart<br>Working on ERC |